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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
NOVEMBER 9, 2017 
 
3. APPLICATION: Z17-029 
 Location: 2508 MCCUTCHEON ROAD (43219), being 3.68± acres located 

on the north side of McCutcheon Road, 500± feet east of Oak 
Spring Street (010-236415; Northeast Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: R-1, Residential District. 
 Request: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Parking lot.    

Applicant(s):  Gloria E. Parker; c/o Jeffrey L. Brown, Atty.; 37 West Broad Street, 
Suite 460; Columbus, OH 43215. 

Property Owner(s): The Applicant.  
 Planner: Kelsey Priebe; 614-645-1341; krpriebe@columbus.gov  
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o The 3.68± acre site is undeveloped and zoned in the R-1, Residential district. The proposed 

CPD, Commercial Planned Development District will allow a parking lot for a future office 
development to the north of the site. 
 

o To the north of the site is undeveloped land for future office development in the CPD, 
Commercial Planned Development District. To the south, west, and east of the site are 
single-unit dwellings in the R-1, Residential District.  
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northeast Area Plan (2007), which 
recommends “very low density residential” land uses for this location.  
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northeast Area Commission, whose 
recommendation was not available at the time this report was finalized. 
 

o The CPD text commits to a site plan and includes development standards addressing 
setback requirements, traffic access, and graphics provisions.  

 
o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies McCutcheon Road as a 4-2 arterial requiring a 

minimum of 50 feet of right-of-way from centerline.  
 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Disapproval  
 
The requested CPD, Commercial Planned Development District will allow a parking lot for 
expansion of a future office development to the north of the site. Although the Northeast Area Plan 
recommends “very low density residential” land uses, staff recognizes the existing adjoining CPD 
district that will support new office development. Additional parking in this location is consistent 
with the established development pattern to the north. Furthermore, the CPD text includes carefully 
controlled development standards in consideration of adjacent residential uses. However, staff 
support is based on meeting a condition that access not be provided from McCutcheon Road. 
Since the site is not recommended for commercial uses, not having access from McCutcheon 
Road would help mitigate potential negative impact of a parking lot on the nearby residential uses. 
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Northeast Area Plan (2007) 
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